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Dear beloved and esteemed family members worldwide, 
 
Warm greetings from the Mission Department at the World Mission Headquarters. 
 
Every day, Cheon Mu Won and the World Mission Headquarters receive inspiring and heartfelt updates 
from various mission fields through letters from our leaders, which are then shared with True Mother. In 
our desire to spread this inspiration and joy to all family members globally, we will begin sharing these 
letters with you on a weekly basis. 
 
For the third week of October, we are pleased to share uplifting news about the new member witnessing 
campaign currently taking place in Heavenly America. 
 
We sincerely pray that you experience weeks and months filled with grace. 
 
The Mission Department 
 
 
Report from Heavenly USA - Sunday, October 13 
 
Demian Dunkley, Regional President 
 
Beloved True Mother, 
 



 

 

I hope this message finds you well. We love you dearly, and we are having dreams about you I have a few 
updates to share: 
 

New Member Campaign 

 
Over the past three months, an average of 19 
new members have joined our American church 
each week. This level of significant growth has 
not been seen in the American Movement since 
the 1980s. Key factors contributing to this 
success include our members' deepening 
understanding of True Mother's guidance and 
Cheon Shim Won prayer, the application of 
new witnessing strategies based on this 
understanding, and increased intergenerational 
cooperation in nurturing qualified young 
leaders. 
 
As I have shared with True Mother on several 
occasions, we have established a completely 
new strategic structure this year aimed at 
activating the whole country by focusing on 
strategic communities. These are the locations 

where we send all of our youth missionaries, including Heavenly Top Gun Missionaries, Generation 
Peace Academy Missionaries, Cheon Il Guk Missionaries, and Heavenly USA Missionaries. For the first 
time, we are working as one. We are moving all our youth missionary programs directly to the frontlines 
in the field, instead of concentrating solely on separate training programs. This has been my dream for a 
long time, and we are finally coordinated. 
 
… We will set 21-day goals and reconvene to assess and refine our next 21-day conditions. This 
accelerated approach echoes the early days of the church when True Parents met with state leaders each 
month to advance the providence. 
 
Cosmic Blessing Campaign 

 
The goal of the Cosmic Blessing Campaign is to have 1,000 couples attend the 2025 Blessing Ceremony 
with True Mother in Korea. We have built and trained a team of almost 400 blessing supporters who have 
already reached out one-on-one to 3,214 young candidates. 
 
We have identified over 770 youth who are seriously considering the Blessing and/or actively seeking a 
match. Currently, 115 of these candidates are already matched, and we are working diligently to support 
all of them, which requires significant time, prayer, and communication. 
 
Dearest True Mother, we have many more stories and testimonies to share soon. I am sending you this 
update in the meantime. 
 
We love you, miss you, and truly cherish you 
 
On behalf of all American leaders and members, 
 
Demian Dunkley 

 
Demian Dunkley, Regional President 


